
  
 
          
 
 
 

Interoffice Memorandum 
Paul R. Pickett, City Engineer 
1755 Town Park Blvd. – PO Box 278 
Green, Ohio  44232-0278 
(330) 896-5510   (330) 896-6606 FAX 

 
 

Date:  February 17, 2021 

To:  Mayor Neugebauer 
   Green City Council Members 

   Lisa Carey Dean, Law Director 
   Finance Dept. 

 
From: Paul R. Pickett, P.E. 

Re: 2021 Resurfacing Project  
 

 
 

2021 Resurfacing Project 
Project Number #21-H-01 

Advertisement Dates: Thursday, January 28th, 2021 & Thursday, February 4th, 2021  
Bid Opening Date:  Friday, February 12th, 2021 @ 11:00 a.m. 

 
Engineers Estimate (Base Bid): $1,630,153.00 

 

 I have reviewed the bids for the 2021 Resurfacing Project. The totals are as 
follows:  
 
 CONTRACTOR               BID_______ 

 
1. Barbicas Construction Co, Inc.  Base Bid   $1,276,834.67 

124 Darrow Rd. Ste. 1   Alternate No. 4  $333,662.75 

Akron, OH 44305-3835    

 

2. Northstar Asphalt, Inc.   Base Bid   $1,333,248.90 

7345 Sunset Strip N.W.   Alternate No. 4  $301,475.80 

North Canton, OH 44720    

            

3. Superior Paving & Materials, Inc.  Base Bid   $1,430,859.01 

5945 Whipple Ave. N.W.   Alternate No. 4  $353,045.00 

North Canton, OH 44720    

             

4. Chagrin Valley Paving, Inc.   Base Bid   $1,442,729.90 

17290 Munn Road,    Alternate No. 4  $351,498.80 



Chagrin Falls, OH 44023    

       

 
   
After review, I have found Barbicas Construction Co, Inc. to be unresponsive due 

to their failure to comply with all of the City’s bid submittal requirements. This rejection 
was a result of Barbicas Construction Co, Inc.’s failure to supply a bid guaranty and 
contract bond to the City of Green prior to the time and date of the bid opening.  

 
Therefore, after further review, I have found Northstar Asphalt, Inc. to be the 

lowest, responsive, responsible bidder. Their bid guaranty and performance bond is 
provided by a surety company from the U. S. Treasury Department’s approval list and is 
authorized to transact business in Ohio. 
 

I am, therefore, recommending the introduction of legislation to award the 
contract to Northstar Asphalt, Inc. for Base Bid plus Alternate No. 4 for a total of 
$1,634,724.70. 
 
 Please contact me should you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


